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Brock Corydon School 
 

Principal:  A. Morris 
amorris@wsd1.org 

 
Vice Principal:  L. Sigurdson 

lsigurdson@wsd1.org 
 

1510 Corydon Avenue 
Winnipeg, Manitoba   

Telephone: (204) 488-4422 
Email: brockcorydon@wsd1.org 

Dear Brock Corydon families, 

As this year comes to a close, we want to thank all our students and families for your 

support and willingness to work alongside Brock Corydon during another historic 

school year.  We appreciate your flexibility, perseverance and communication all 

along the way, and can certainly say that we could not have done it with out you! Our 

collective efforts to flatten the curve and maintain our wellbeing will undoubtedly   

continue to pay off and we are proud to be a community, together! 

Before we give our final send-off for the 2020-21 school year, we’d love to share with 

you some of our recent happenings and news as well as important information for 

next year: 
• Our Parent Council has been successful in securing provincial grant funding 

and we will continue with our Outdoor Rejuvenation Project. Beginning August 

30th, the final phase will commence with the construction of our Nature Play-

ground – with nature inspired elements; promoting flexibility, coordination and 

gross motor skills. Additionally, numerous benches and picnic tables will flank 

and compliment the pergola, the Lunar Blast, Global Motion, as well as other 

niches and spaces. Thank you to all our families for their fundraising,            

perseverance and support to allow this project to take flight! 
• Keeping in mind public health measures, our September school opening is    

being planned with flexibility in mind. You will receive an email the first week of 

September that will outline any protocols and pertinent details so that we can 

welcome back our students and families into the halls of Brock Corydon in a 

safe and caring school environment 
• Our school theme for the 2021-22 school year will be “Healthy Minds, Healthy 

Hearts and Healthy Living” – with the intent of addressing and nurturing our  

holistic self. Stay tuned as we begin this journey, together! 
• We are pleased to welcome Kimberly Melnyk as our new Resource teacher, as 

well as Nicole Delorme as our new grade 2 English teacher in the Hebrew    

program 
• The first day of school is Wednesday, September 8th, or September 9th for 

those who choose 
• The office will be open on Monday, August 30 
 

Have a wonderful summer filled with family time, rest and relaxation!  

Sincerely, 

Mrs. Morris & Mr. Sigurdson  
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 MRS. ARA MORRIS - PRINCIPAL & MR. COLIN BRUCE-SMITH - VICE PRINCIPAL 

 CLASSROOM TEACHERS 

GRADE HOME ROOM TEACHERS 

Hebrew K a.m. Room 11 Morah Simone 

English N/K p.m.  Room 9 Ms. Simone 

Hebrew Gr. 1 Room P6 Mrs. McKiel/Morah Naomi 

Hebrew Gr. 1 Room P5 Morah Naomi/Mrs. McKiel 

English Gr. 1/2 Room P7 Ms. Standil 

Hebrew Gr. 2 Room P4 Morah Paula/Ms. Delorme 

Hebrew Gr. 2/3 Room P2 TBD/Morah Paula 

Hebrew Gr. 3 Room P3 Ms. Thio/Morah Sofia 

Hebrew Gr.4 Room 8 Morah Sofia/Ms. Thio 

English Gr. 3/4 Room 6 Mrs. Targownik 

English Gr. 5 Room 2 Mr. Fjeldsted 

Hebrew Gr. 4/5 Room 1 Miss Mandali8/Morah Lilia 

Hebrew Gr. 5 Room 3 Morah Lilia/Miss Mandali8 

English Gr. 5/6 Room 5 Mrs. Pereles 

Hebrew Gr. 6 Room 4 Morah Leah 

SERT/Resource Room P1 Mrs. Melnyk 

Hebrew Support/EAL Library Morah Stav 

Phys. Ed Gym Mr. McGregor/Mrs. Kearns 

Music/Basic French Room P15 TBD 

EDUCATIONAL ASSISTANTS 

Joel Braemer, Liane Brandt, Marla Chernick, Jordan Miyai, Johnathan Rodger 

Head Clerk Lianne Johnstone 

Office Clerk Zoya Zinkiewicz 

Head Custodian Chems Khallout 

Night Custodian Nelson Gonzales 

Evening Cleaner Venerina LaSpina 

Psychology Antonella Lent 

Reading Pa@ Krahn 

Social Work Shelley Gallagher 

Speech/Language Krista Clark 
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All of us at the Lunch Program wish you a wonderful and safe summer holidays! 

 

We are delaying registration to the end of August to ensure we can bring you the most efficient 
and straightforward process for registering your family for childcare over the lunch hour. 

 

LUNCH PROGRAM IS FOR ALL FAMILIES WITH GRADE ONE—SIX STUDENTS: 

If your child remains at school over the lunch hour, you must enroll in this program 

 

About Lunch Program…The Brock Corydon Lunch Program is a very affordable childcare  
service provided by the Parent Advisory Council. It is a non-profit program that provides  
supervision for children remaining at school over the lunch hour – if your child remains at school 
you must enroll in this program. Lunch Program is supervised by the Lunch Program  
Coordinator and operated by paid staff. All Grade 1-6 students are eligible for the program which 
runs daily in the classrooms. 

New this Fall… In April, the PAC voted an increase in lunch program fees. This increase was 
necessary to ensure that we can afford to continue to operate. Currently we are anticipating 
bringing back hot kettles and some microwave use. Over the summer, we will be updating and 
finalizing lunch procedures and protocols for the fall. The 2021-2022 Brock Corydon Lunch  
Program Registration Package will be distributed by email at the beginning of September. It will 
outline Lunch Program guidelines, what we offer students over the lunch hour, and registration 
and payment information.  

Registration is for all students… if your child remains at school you must enroll in this  
program, regardless of part-time or full-time attendance. 

We are working to streamline our paperless registration process to serve you better. We will be 
very firm about receiving forms and payment in a timely manner so be sure to return your  
registration by September 15. To apply for the Lunch Program in the 2021-2022 School Year, 
your account must be in good standing.  

Monitor positions for the 2021-2022 School Year 

This is a great opportunity to off-set your lunch program fees and be involved in your local  
community while earning extra money.  

Positions are Monday to Friday on full-school days only 

If you are interested… We are seeking individuals to provide supervision for Grade 1-6 students 
from 11:45 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.  

Please submit your resume and a minimum of two references to Tammie.a@outlook.com,  
attention Tammie Adolfson, Brock Corydon Lunch Program Coordinator. 

If you have questions or concerns, I will be checking my email occasionally throughout the  
summer. 

Happy Holidays! 

Tammie Adolfson (Lunch Program Coordinator) 



Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 
6  7 Day 1 8 Day 2 9 Day 3 10 Day 4 

    Welcome Assembly 9:00  

Labour Day  
No School 

Non-Instructional Day 
No Classes 

First Day of School 
for Gr 1-6 

N/K Interviews N/K Interviews 

 Rosh Hashanah Rosh Hashanah   

13 Day 5 14 Day 6 15 Day 1 16 Day 2 17 Day 3 

   Yom Kippur  

First day of classes for all 

Nursery and Kindergarten 

students 
    

 
 

  
 

20 Day 4 21 Day 5 22 Day 6 23 Day 1 24 Day 2 
     

Non-Instructional Day 
No Classes 

Meet N’ Mingle 
5:45—6:45 p.m. 

  Monthly Assembly 9:00 

   
 

 

27 Day 3 28 Day 4 29 Day 5 30 Day 6   

     

   Orange T-Shirt Day  

     

September 2021 

Brock Corydon Families!   

I'm excited to be joining the Brock Corydon family in the fall as the newly  
appointed Vice-Principal! I've worked in the Winnipeg School Division for the 
past 14 years.  I've taught at Tec-Voc High School and held administrative 
positions at Tec-Voc, St. John's High School, and most recently Norquay 
Community School.  

I am very much looking forward to meeting each of you and your students over 

the course of the school year. Please know my door is always open to help 

support you and focus on what is best for our students.  

See you in September!  


